
The 2015 Master Gardener Garden Walk on Saturday, June 13, 

offers an opportunity to visit four very special gardens created by 

Master Gardeners. Please note: Carpooling is essential!  

The dayõs Garden Walk schedule begins at Kmart at 1:45 p.m. 

where we will meet. You will find me at the balloon bouquet. Iõll 

have maps, addresses, and directions for the drivers.  

We will leave Kmart at 1:50 p.m. and plan to be at Sycamore Vil-

lage at 2:00 p.m. Our hosts are Susan Eastman at 2214 East 

Cape Cod Drive, and Diane Gregory at 2240 East Cape Cod Drive. 

These gardeners make the most of small spaces! Quality small 

gardens prove that good things come in small packages.  

We will spend about 40 minutes in the two gardens in Sycamore 

Village, after which we will BEE departing for Mike Bennettõs Park 

Ridge East bee friendly garden located at 217 North Park Ridge 

Drive. Mike has bee hives and will answer our bee questions. We 

will have about 30 minutes to enjoy his garden.  

Next, we will head east to Sewell Road arriving about 3:20 p.m. at 

49 North Sewell Road to see Donna Terryõs garden with its mature 

shade trees. Donnaõs lush garden features garden paths with 

stone from her creek, vibrant flowers and aromatic herbs. We may 

park only in Donnaõs drive or on (very narrow) Sewell Road. Please 

disregard previous parking instructions for this home.  

Cool water will be available for us at all the gardens. We should 

finish our garden tour at 4:00 p.m. and be inspired to return to 

our own gardens and be as busy as bees!  
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Special points of 
interest: 

 Pick a project and work 
at the Demon Garden this 
month 

 Master Garden cook-
books are still available for 
sale 

 We have 17 new interns; 
get to know them 

 Bug Fest is free and fun 

 Check out what one 
grant recipient has achieved 
with a MCMGA grant 

 Learn where to buy tick-
ets to BGCôs 26th Annual 
Summer Garden Walk 
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2015 Garden Walk on June 13 

    By Mary Jane Hall 

 
 



On a perfect late May evening, 50+ Master Gardeners, graduating interns, and fami-
ly members gathered to celebrate the completion of another class of future Master 

Gardeners. After a little excitement when we learned mid -afternoon that we were 

moving to the fairgroundsõ auditorium from the Community Building, and under 
threatening skies all day, it turned out to be a postcard -perfect evening which just 

added to the pleasure of being there for the festivities. Cindy Benson and her re-

freshments committee arrived early to set up the room. If someone, who shall re-
main nameless, had been thinking ahead, it would have been possible to jot down 

some names to thank each one of them individually in this space. It is such a pleas-

ure to watch the cooperation and communal effort that goes into setting up and 
breaking down the many tables and chairs required for seating dozens of people at 

these Master Gardener events. You know who you are, all you helper -bees. Thank 

you.  

At 6:15 p.m., with 15 minutes to go, there were two dishes on the buffet tables and 
15 people in the room to feed. However, by 6:30 p.m., like magic, every inch of the 

buffet tables was filled with a wide variety of good food.  

Announcements followed ñthere are always announcements! Please find Diana 
Youngõs report on the Demo Garden elsewhere in this newsletter. According to the 

announcements, June 6 is going to be so full of opportunities, it will be hard to 

make a choice. Then our Garden Walk is the following week, on June 13. The Master 
Gardener Cookbook was available for sale, and 23 copies were sold. And a drawing 

was held to find homes for a few leftover Garden Fair door prizes.  

Mary Cusack introduced the graduating interns, shared their bios about gardening, 
and distributed certificates and pins. Five of the 18 eligible interns were in attend-

ance. Eryn Cusack from the previous intern class was also recognized. She provided 

the artwork for a brochure that describes the native plants on the northeast corner 

of the Monroe County Courthouse. Her effort accumulated so many volunteer hours 

that she finished her intern obligation with Advanced Master Gardener status.  

Last but definitely not least was the plant swap. Graduating interns get first crack at 

finding a plant that warms the cockles of their hearts. Then the challenge is how to 
open it up to Master Gardeners who have perused the opportunities and already 

have their own hearts set on a particular plant. Thinking about the traditional meth-

odñsorting alphabetically ñand feeling sorry for the Zõs, we started at the end of the 

alphabet. U -Z went first. Happy X -Y-Zõs!  

Time to clean up, sort out the remaining empty dishes, sweep up the potting soil, 

and corral the tables and chairs. Watching it all happen before oneõs eyes does give 

new meaning to the event we refer to as the annual May òpitch-inó. 
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Diane Gregoryôs garden       

I have a fun condo garden with sun from the east in front and 

a very large pin oak in the back yard. Because my house is on 
a corner, I have wonderful public shade garden under the pin 

oak in the back. I have planted and replanted over the last ten 

years, taking out large shrubs and trying to utilize unusual 

small scale trees and shrubs with lots of perennials.  

In the front are lots of colorful flowering perennials and annuals. In the side garden 
is a weeping beach and lots of hostas. The back garden is full of shade perennials 

which are gradually filling in the space. The pin oak saps the nutrients in parts of 

the garden and so restricts the growth of hydrangeas, but Solomonõs seal loves it 

under the tree. I have enjoyed working in the spaces that I have.  

Susan Eastmanôs garden 

I love my garden for the color it provides outside 
my windows and because it makes my small living 

space feel larger. The yard is fenced for three rea-

sons: to make a place for my dog to run; to reduce 
deer depredation; and to set a limit to my planting. 

Various climbing roses and more than a dozen 

clematis occupy most of the space edging the 

fence.  

Truckloads of top soil added in the back built up a 
òhilló in order to give some vertical shape to the 

garden. On the hill, lambõs ears outline the path, 

with giant baptisia to the north and a Japanese 
maple on the south side. Around the edge of the 

hill are a red chokeberry, holly, crepe myrtle, a 

redtwig dogwood shrub, a pink dogwood tree, some 

butterfly bushes and a viburnum.  

 

(continued on page 4)  
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Donna Terryôs garden 

Not only do we enjoy fresh vegeta-
bles, but we also enjoy the changes 

to the perennial gardens as the 

season progresses and share many 
bouquets with friends and family. I 

cook with herbs, and now itõs very 

convenient to harvest herbs as I 
need them, plus it gives us another 

place to add more flowering annu-

als that mix well with the herbs.  

Sharing and trading plants with 

friends and neighbors have allowed 
my gardens to grow, and my gar-

dens are always a work in progress. I like having new plants, and the more 

blooming plants, the better! I make it a goal each year to try at least one new 
veggie in the garden and a new tomato variety. But if I donõt watch myself, I 

will have an overflow of perennials, annuals and house plants. Planters 

throughout the gardens add additional color and blooms and allow a place to 

bring the house plants out for their summer vacation.  

Mike Bennettôs garden 

I mostly grow food (peppers, a large variety of 

berries, herbs, and 14 fruit trees) in my garden. I 

also have lilacs and roses.  

However, I have recently become aware/

interested in native species, even if they don't 

give me food. I'm a new beekeeper, and that has 

been a challenging and rewarding task already. 

My landscape is new, but I have planted a large 

variety of berries, tree fruits, and native flowers.  
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Help, calling all volunteers! 
       By Diana Young 

It is time to seek volun-
teers for the Demo Garden 

to have the garden looking 

super for Monroe County 
Fair visitors in July. Last 

year we started a major 

overhaul, but we still have 

lots of work to do. Volun-
teers can adopt a spot or 

help with general mainte-

nance of the garden. Her-
man and I plan to be at 

the Demo Garden on Tues-

day afternoons and evenings beginning June 2 from 4:00 p.m. until we are too 
tired to work. If it rains on Tuesdays, weõll be at the Demo Garden on the follow-

ing Thursdays. Bring your own garden gloves, clippers, pruners, garden knife, or 

any favorite garden tools. Rakes, hoes, and wheel barrows, and ice water are 

available.  

Thanks to Abe Morris, we now 

have compost bins for all of our 

debris. John Lind made major ad-
vances on the Canadian thistle 

last year. Tom Lovell and John 

along with Jeanne Cox and others 
removed the perennial grasses 

that had become invasive. Herman 

Young has worked several spots 
but mainly on the heirloom vege-

table garden.  

This year we are experimenting with straw bale gardening 
in the heirloom section. If anyone has experience with this, 

we can use your advice. Stephen Anderson placed ground 

cover in almost all the walkways and in our outdoor room. 

We put wood chips over the ground cover to help control 
the weeds. We need to remove some grass that has seeded 

on top of the wood chips.  

Please come and help. Hope to see you at the garden.  

 

 
 


